THE UNIVERSITY OF KANSAS LAWRENCE

DEPARTMENT OF ENGLISH LANGUAGE AND LITERATURE

17 march 1939

Forrest C Allen
Director of Physical Education

Dear Mr Allen:

I have recently received the letter in which you announced the building of a dressing room for the use of the men of the faculty, and mentioned the possiblility of some classes in volley-ball.

I have never played volley-ball,
but would like to obtain some exercise: I suppose
that you may find others in the same predicament.

If so, I should be glad to join a class of novices.

Very truly yours,

W D Paden